A THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No. 74
Approved  January 27, 1984 . -
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RESOLVED, That the address of 80 Globe.Street |

is hereby chaﬁged'to One Franklin Square.
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The Lares Group | l

November 18, 1983

Ms. Rose Mendonca

City Clerks Office

City Hall

Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Dear Madam Clerk:

As the owner of a parcel of land and building that is bordered
by Crary Street, Allens Avenue and Globe Street in the city of
Providence, I am requesting that the address be changed from
80 Globe Street to One Franklin Square.

We have purchased, and are in the process of completely renovating,
a building formerly owned by A.H, Leeming Construction. Upon
completion we will be marketing this building for office use.

The location is one block south of Davol Square.

There are other properties around us that are presently undergoing
renovations and we suspect with the improvements that we are
bringing to the area other property owners will foellow our lead.
It will be invaluable to us for marketing purposes:- that the area
have identification similar to what has been done:at Davol Square.

Your assistance in preparing the resolution for this change is

much appreciated. Thanking you in advance for your kind attention
to this matter, I remain

Very>truly yours,
THE LARES GROUP

T D Dteae,

DONALD DWARES
GENERAL PARTNER
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727 School Street, Pawtucket, Rhode Island 02862 Telephone 401-725-1730






December 13, 1983

The Lares Group
727 School Street
Pawtucket, RI 02862

‘Dear Mr. Bwares,

I have been directed by Councilman Thomas F. O'Connor, Jr.
as Chairman of the Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal
and Planning to regquest your presence at the next scheduled
meeting of the Committee to be held on Thursday, December 29,
1983 at 7:00 o'clock P.M. (E.S.T.) in the Office of the City
Clerk, located on the third floor level of City Hall, Providence,
Rhede Island.

This meeting will be concerning the enclosed matter,
requested by your group.

Very truly yours,

Michael R. Clement
First Deputy City Clerk




January 9, 1984

The Lares Group
727 School Street
Pawtucket, RI 02862

Dear Mr. Dwares:

I have been directed by Councilman Thomas F. O'Connor, Jr.,
Chairman of the Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal
and Planning to request your presence at the next scheduled
meeting of the Committee to be held on Thursday, January 12,
1984, at 7:00 o'clock P.M. (EST) in the Office of the City
Clerk, located on the third floor level of City Hall,
Providence, Rhode Island.

This meeting will be concerning the enclosed matter,
requested by vour group.

Very truly yours,

Michael R. Clement
First Deputy City Clerk

MRC:hagg
Enc.




